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PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

DATE: August 16, 2022 
TO: Bryan Conway through Marc Hellman 
FROM: Matt Muldoon, and John Fox 
SUBJECT: Verification of Portland General Electric Company, (PGE or Company) 

Fifth Supplement Compliance Filing to Advice No. 22-08. 

Staff has reviewed PGE’s fifth supplemental filing to Advice No. 22-08 in compliance 
with Order No. 22-129 (Order) entered April 25, 2022, in Docket No. UE 394.  PGE 
requested an update to set Schedule 131, Oregon Corporate Activity Tax (CAT) 
Recovery Rate to zero, with a requested effective date of August 10, 2022, updating 
just: 

• Second Revision of Sheet No. 131-1 
All other PGE tariff sheets remain as previously filed. 
PGE’s work papers submitted on April 29, 2022, remain unchanged. 
Staff finds this Fifth Supplemental Advice Filing complies with the Commission’s Order 
No. 22-129.  Staff has verified the accuracy of the tariff page. 
Staff recommends that an acknowledgment letter be sent, and the tariff page be allowed 
to go into effect and posted to the Company’s website on August 10, 2022. 
This effective date is reasonable in this single instance as Staff has verified that there 
will be no harm to customers.  With this change a typical Schedule 7 Residential 
customer consuming 780 kWh monthly will see a small bill decrease of about 0.4 
percent.  This flexibility in effective date is in no way precedential. 
After refunds have been dispersed, we request that PGE file to withdraw this tariff. 


